MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING GOVERNING BOARD
GUSTINE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT
MONDAY, FEBRUARY 1, 2016
7:00 P.M.

TIME AND PLACE
The special meeting of Gustine Unified School District Board of Education was held on

Monday, February 1, 2016.The meeting was held in the Board Room, 1500 Meredith Avenue,
Gustine, California.

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Board President Pat Rocha.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT

Mrs. Pat Rocha, Board President, Mrs. Crickett Brinkman, Mrs. Loretta Rose, Mrs. Linetta
Borrelli, Mr. Ernie Longoria.

COMMUNICATION FROM THE PUBLIC

Mrs. Lupe Solice, RES Parent Yesenia (last name not available), Mr. Mendez, Sam Gonzalez, all
parents of students who attend Romero Elementary School, addressed the Board regarding their
concern about the School Resource Officer at RES. They expressed concerned about the
allegations of misconduct against the officer and indicated they did not want their children to
attend school if the officer was still employed as the School Resource Officer at Romero.

ADJOURN TO CLOSED SESSION
The Board adjourned to Closed Session at 7:10 p.m.

RECONVENE TO OPEN SESSION
The Board reconvened to Open Session at 8:14 p.m.

REPORT FROM CLOSED SESSION

The Board directed the Superintendent to contact Merced County Sheriff Vern Warnke and
request that a different deputy be assigned to serve as the School Resource Officer at Romero
Elementary School effective immediately.

ADJOURNMENT
Mrs. Rose made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mrs. Brinkman. Motion carried, 5-0.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

APPROVED AND ADOPTED

Crickett Brinkman, Clerk



